




 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 2, 2024 

 

 

Community Preservation Committee 

Town of Barnstable 

367 Main Street 

Hyannis MA 02601 

 

To the Members of the Town of Barnstable Community Preservation Committee: 

Orenda Wildlife Land Trust, Inc. (Orenda) respectfully submits this Letter of Interest for CPA 

funding to help preserve an important 5.5-acre property on Smiths Creek, a major tributary to the 

Barnstable Great Marsh in West Barnstable. This acquisition will continue the decades-long effort 

by the Town of Barnstable, State Fish and Game, the Barnstable Land Trust and Orenda to 

preserve this major Cape Cod Bay embayment.   

Project Name: Smiths Creek Land Protection Project  

Location:  564 and 0 Main Street, West Barnstable  

Acres:    5.5 acres  

Map & Parcel: 133/011 and 157/004/002 

Appraised Value:  $410,000 (July 2024) 

Purchase Price:  $400,000 

CPA Request: $100,000 

Timeline:  Closing in June, 2025  

The Rice/Hinckley family approached Orenda in the winter of 2024, interested in a conservation 

bargain sale for this undeveloped land. In June 2024, a purchase agreement was signed for 

$400,000 for the two parcels. Orenda plans to raise the purchase price from a combination of 

privately raised funds, a state Conservation Partnership Grant and a grant from the Barnstable 

Community Preservation Fund. Our partner The Compact of Cape Cod Conservation Trusts, Inc. 

is prepared to co-hold the required conservation restriction (CR) with the Town of Barnstable and 

conduct the annual monitoring required under the CR.  

After the parcel is purchased, Orenda will allow public access, but not develop a formal trail 

system, owing to the wetland and fragile nature of the parcel. Parking on the parcel is not feasible, 

owing to the busy traffic on Route 6A and lack of road shoulder. Orenda provides limited parking 

and trail access at its Wyman Sanctuary at the end of nearby Meadow Lane. 

The property is a significant parcel for both wildlife habitat and water protection. The property lies 

within 300 feet of freshwater and tidal wetlands, including 900 feet of streambank on Smiths 

Creek. All of the property is designated BioMap Core Habitat or Critical Natural Landscape and 



Priority Habitat for Rare Species. Smiths Creek (also called Boat Cove Creek on some maps) is 

a major freshwater tributary to Scorton Creek, the main tidal waterway draining Barnstable Harbor. 

Orenda supports a major nesting habitat for the Threatened Diamondback Terrapin at the mouth 

of Smiths Creek at the end of Meadow Lane off Route 6A.   

The attached maps show the location of the property in relation to existing protected open space 

and mapped BioMap areas. The Primary Contact for the CPA application will be Mark Robinson 

of The Compact of Cape Cod Conservation Trusts, Inc. 

Mark H. Robinson, Executive Director,  

The Compact of Cape Cod Conservation Trusts, Inc. 

P.O. Box 443, Barnstable, MA 02630 

508 694 7415 

mark@thecompact.net 

Thank you for your consideration of this request. We look forward to discussing this 

important project with you further. 

mailto:mark@thecompact.net
mailto:danielmorast@comcast.net


SMITHS CREEK PROPERTY, WEST BARNSTABLE MA 

COMMUNITY PRESERVATION ACT FUNDING REQUEST 

ORENDA WILDLIFE LAND TRUST, INC.  (5.5 acres) 

Protected Open Space Context (564 & 0 Main Street) 

LOCUS 

GREAT MARSH OWNED BY TOWN OF BARNSTABLE 

FOR CONSERVATION 

17-ACRE CR

held by The

Trustees

The Trustees of Reservations 

Barnstable 

Land Trust 



SMITHS CREEK PROPERTY, WEST BARNSTABLE MA 

COMMUNITY PRESERVATION ACT FUNDING REQUEST 

ORENDA WILDLIFE LAND TRUST, INC.  (5.5 acres) 

Massachusetts BioMap Context  (564 & 0 Main Street) 

LOCUS 

NOTE: Almost all of the 5.5 acres in the property is      

located within the BioMap Core Habitat or Critical Natural 

Landscape, the highest ranked designations in the state. 
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Submission Date: August 1, 2024 
 
Project Title:  Grand Plan to Expand - Building a Future for Cotuit’s Past: Phase II 
 
 
Project Map/Parcel Number:   Map:034/Parcel:051 
 
 
Estimated Start Date: Fall 2024 
 
Estimated Completion Date:  Mid 2025 
 
Purpose (please circle all that apply):  
 
Public 
Historic 
Non-Profit 
Partnership (Describe below #3) 
 
**Please note:  All Town CPC Applications must be approved by the Town Manager prior to submission. 

 
Applicant Contact:    
Name: Elizabeth T. Johnson, President 
 
Organization (if applicable): Historical Society of Santuit & Cotuit Address: 1148 Main Street, Cotuit, MA 02635 
 
Mailing Address: PO Box 1484, 1148 Main St., Cotuit, MA 02635 
 
Daytime Phone #:508-428-0461 
 
E-mail Address: info@cotuithistoricalsociety.org 
 
Primary Contact (if different from applicant contact):  
Name:  Kara Chase (Administrator) 

Address:  1148 Main St., Cotuit, MA 02635 

Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 1496, Cotuit, MA 02635 

Daytime Phone #: (508) 428 – 0461 E-mail Address:info@cotuithistoricalsociety.org  

Appropriated CPA funds require one or more deed restrictions (conservation / historic preservation / housing). Sample 

restrictions are available at the Official Website of the Town of Barnstable www.town.barnstable.ma.us.  If the 

restriction is prepared by the applicant, the first draft of the restriction should be provided to the CPC Coordinator.    If 

the applicant is not preparing the restriction, a consultant will contact the applicant to assist in the drafting of the 

appropriate restriction after funds are appropriated.  The Town of Barnstable Legal Department and Legal Consultant 

shall review and approve the restriction prior to the final commitment of the CPA funds to the project. 

mailto:info@cotuithistoricalsociety.org
http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/
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Budget Summary: 
Total budget for project: $500,000 

CPA funding request: $33,000 

Matching funds (committed/under consideration):  

 

Please address the following questions:  
1. Project summary (description and goals): This Phase II request is a continuation of our 2022” Grand Plan to Expand: 
Building a Future for Cotuit’s Past”.  

We were awarded CPC funds in 2022 to upgrade the Cotuit Historical Society’s historical archives and museums. We have 
completed 90% of the project.  

Unfortunately, in Phase I, we experienced some unforeseen circumstances at the beginning of our project.  Our original cost 
estimate allowance for the foundation (7/17/21) was only $8,500 which included the concrete floor. This was before the 
permitting began. During that phase, the Town required us to add a structural engineer to our team to review and approve 
our plans. The foundation after that was upgraded in thickness with significant rebar and an additional knee wall to stabilize 
the ground under the existing museum. All totaled, this added $30,225 to the "Foundation and Floor" allowance. We also 
had to add a french drain system to the perimeter to stop the groundwater leaks. Monies that were earmarked for Phase II 
had to be used to complete this work in Phase I. We felt this was a justified expense covered under CPC guidelines as it 
was specific to the basement (storage of historical artifacts and archives) and its climate controls. We should have notified 
CPC right away when it happened, and apologize for this error in judgement. 

 

We are now looking to start Phase II which will include: 

• Restoring the authentic early 19th century Homestead buttery. 
This includes removing the existing 1950s bathroom and work closet in the Dottridge Homestead and restore the 
area to its original use as a pantry. This will provide a more historically accurate presentation of our signature 
museum. The new pantry area allows for additional educational opportunities to learn about life in mid 19th 
century. 

• Adding climate control features in the Homestead to preserve the historical artifacts that reside there.  
This includes installing an HVAC system in the attic to provide a controlled heating system which will prevent mold 
and mildew damaging the historical artifacts, which comprise of painting, textiles, and furniture. 

These items have previously been approved in 2021 but work has NOT started on these items due to overages in other 
awarded areas. We estimate $20,000 for the buttery and $13,000 for the remaining HVAC work. As noted in our 
previous application we already have approved deed restrictions (historic). 

 

Appropriated CPA funds require one or more deed restrictions (conservation / historic preservation / housing). Sample 

restrictions are available at the Official Website of the Town of Barnstable www.town.barnstable.ma.us.  If the 

restriction is prepared by the applicant, the first draft of the restriction should be provided to the CPC Coordinator.    If 

the applicant is not preparing the restriction, a consultant will contact the applicant to assist in the drafting of the 

appropriate restriction after funds are appropriated.  The Town of Barnstable Legal Department and Legal Consultant 

shall review and approve the restriction prior to the final commitment of the CPA funds to the project. 

http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/


 

 

 

 

 

2. How does this project help preserve Barnstable’s character?  
 The Town of Barnstable owes much of its culture and character to historical figures like Sam Dottridge and his great 
granddaughter, HSSC founder Nita Crawford. As we expand the museums footprint and by adding climate control and fire 
alarm capabilities, it will allow us to safely store and preserve all artifacts so they are available to educate future generations 
of Cotuit’s rich historical heritage.  Additionally, by completing the restoration of the Dottridge Homestead, it will serve as a 
more accurate representation of what the Homestead was in the mid 19th century. 
 
 
3. Partnership(s) Description: N/A 
 

 

4. Provide a detailed project timeline:  The remaining portion of this project should be completed by mid-late2025 
 
 
5. How does this project meet the General Criteria and Category Specific Criteria for CPC projects?  
 
 Historic Preservation  
 
 
6. Provide a detailed budget, including the following information, as applicable:  (Fiscal Year, Total Cost, CPC Funds 

Requested, Other Sources of Funding sought and received, and cost estimates/quotes received):  
 

Fiscal Year Total Cost CPC Funds 
Requested 

Other Funding  

2025 33,000 33,000   

     

 
 

1. Removal of existing restroom in Dottridge Homestead and restoration to more authentic Buttery: 
Contractor: Central Construction Co. Estimate: $20,000 

 
2. Installation of climate controls in Homestead to alleviate mold and mildew on historic artifacts. 

Sub Contractor: Quality Mechanical Systems Estimate: $13,000 
 
Notes: 
 

7. Assessors office identification map and map and parcel number: 
https://gis.townofbarnstable.us/Html5Viewer/Index.html?viewer=propertymaps&run=FindParcel&propertyID=

034051&mapparback=034051  
 
 
 
 
 

https://gis.townofbarnstable.us/Html5Viewer/Index.html?viewer=propertymaps&run=FindParcel&propertyID=034051&mapparback=034051
https://gis.townofbarnstable.us/Html5Viewer/Index.html?viewer=propertymaps&run=FindParcel&propertyID=034051&mapparback=034051


 

 

 

 
         8-1-2024     
Signature of Applicant       Date 

 
 

              
Signature of Applicant Partner      Date 

 
 

________________________________________   ___________________________ 
Signature of Town Manager (Town Affiliated Projects)   Date  



 

 

Phase One - Completed Climate 
Controlled Storage for Historical 
Artifacts & Document (CPC 
Funded) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Phase One - Completed New Office and Archival Space (CPC Partial Funded ) 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Phase One - Alarm System (CPC Funded) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

  

Phase One - Basement HVAC part of the climate controlled space (CPC Funded) 

 



 

 

  

Phase 1 - Security System (CPC Funded) 

Phase 1 - HVAC part of the climate control systems for the 
collection and the archives (CPC Funded) 



 

 

  

Phase 1 - ADA Compliant Entry (Non CPC Funded)  

Phase 1 - HVAC part of the climate control systems for the 
collection and the archives (CPC Funded)  



 

 

  

Phase 2 - Buttery Renovation (CPC Proposed Funding) Old bathroom to be restored to original buttery  



 

 

  

Terms and Conditions(cont.): 

  -  Our warranty begins at time of HVAC start up.  
  -  Ventilation work is extra unless noted and will 
be performed as follows;  
o Bath fan – starting at $225.00 each. 

o Dryer vent – starting at $375.00 each. 

o Work must be performed during HVAC rough. 

Phase 2 - Homestead HVAC (CPC Proposed Funding) 



 

 

 

Phase 2 - Buttery Renovation (CPC Preposed Funding)  



Map Changed. Center latitude: 41.6110 degrees North. Center longitude: 70.4369 degrees West. Visible Features: None.
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I want to...Parcel Details

Home Layers

Parcel: 034051
Address: 1148 MAIN STREET

(COTUIT)
Village: CT
Acreage: 0.56
Full Property Info

Owner: HISTORICAL SOCIETY
OF SANTUIT &
COTUIT

Mail Address: 1148 MAIN ST
COTUIT
MA
02635

Building Value: $187,700
Extra Features: $23,900
Outbuildings: $67,900
Land Value: $891,400
Total Value: $1,170,900

No exemption.

Model: Residential
Style: Cape Cod

Location

Generate Abutter List

Property Photo

Owner & Mailing Address

Assessed Value (FY24)

Residential Exemption

Building Details

Parcel Details

Search...

La
Lo

8/9/24, 10:23 AM Barnstable Property Maps

https://gis.townofbarnstable.us/Html5Viewer/Index.html?viewer=propertymaps&run=FindParcel&propertyID=034051&mapparback=034051%27 target= 1/1

https://www.townofbarnstable.us/Departments/Assessing/Property_Values/Property-Display.asp?expand=true&ap=0&searchparcel=034051
https://www.townofbarnstable.us/propertyimages/00/07/02/98.jpg


Planning and Development Department – Jim Kupfer – Interim Director – 367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA 02601 
Phone: 508-862-4785 Fax: 508-862-4784 

 
 

   

 
Committee Members 

Ann Canedy – Chair     Farley Lewis – Vice Chair  
Elissa Crowley     Cate Gulliver     Elizabeth Lewis     Douglas Payson     Tracy Pratt     Anne Rowland     Lev Malakhoff 

Kristine Clark – Town Council Liaison  

Staff Support 
Genna Ziino – Administrative Assistant (genevey.ziino@town.barnstable.ma.us) 

 

 
August 5, 2024 

 

Mark Ells 

Town Manager 

367 Main Street 

Hyannis, MA, 02601 

 

RE:  Barnstable Main Trail in Cummaquid  

 

 

Dear Mark:  

 

On June 10, 2024, the Open Space Committee voted to support the acquisition of easements or clarification of the 

status of Flint Rock Road to ensure access for a segment of the Cape Cod Pathways in Cummaquid. 

 

Users traveling along the town of Barnstable's "Main Trail" (a route of the Cape Cod Pathways from Sandwich to 

Yarmouth) are currently crossing these properties on an informal basis. The Committee (which is charged with 

implementing and promoting the Cape Cod Pathways Plan per town regulations § 241-44.5) is concerned that 

private property owners may prohibit access in the future. 

 

As you may be aware, Barnstable’s Main Trail is nearing completion. The route from the Town of Sandwich to 

Cummaquid is fully contiguous. The segment from Mary Dunn Road to the Town of Yarmouth will be 

formalized with the completion of the Cape Cod Rail Trail extension planned for this fall. The credit for much of 

this effort goes to the staff of the Barnstable Land Trust who have prepared a brochure showing the route: 

 

https://blt.org/s/Cape-Cod-Pathways-Map-w.pdf 

 

The area in question is along Flint Rock Road south of Boulder Road in Cummaquid: 

 

Town of Barnstable 

Open Space Committee 
Formerly Land Acquisition and Preservation Committee (see Town Council Agenda 2023-196) 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us/OpenSpaceCommittee 



Planning and Development Department – Jim Kupfer – Interim Director – 367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA 02601 
Phone: 508-862-4785 Fax: 508-862-4784 

 
 

 
 

The full map is available on the town website here: 

 

https://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/Departments%2fConservation%2fTrails_and_Pathways%2fCape-Cod-

Pathways-Map-4.pdf 

 

The Main Trail in this area follows Flint Rock Road (this road was realigned in the 1950s due to the construction 

of the Mid-Cape Highway). Barnstable property maps show that the road alignment is unavailable across three 

privately owned parcels: 

 
 

 
 
 

 



Planning and Development Department – Jim Kupfer – Interim Director – 367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA 02601 
Phone: 508-862-4785 Fax: 508-862-4784 

 
 

 

Ownership of the properties in question are listed as: 

 

Jean N. and Cynthia H. Guerlain 

Guerlain Family Trust 

99 Boulder Road 

Barnstable MA 02630 

Parcel I.D. 315009 

 

Michael W. and Lynne G. Turner 

75 Boulder Road 

Barnstable MA 02630 

Parcel I.D. 315011 

 

Marylou and George Blanchard, Trustees 

Marylou Blanchard Trust 

61 Boulder Road 

Barnstable MA 02630 

Parcel I.D. 315013 

 

The Committee has asked me to seek your support to have town staff ascertain the legal access of Flint Rock 

Road and the acquisition of easements approximately 15' wide for the length needed to cross the properties in 

question if needed. 

 

As a town councilor, I was aware of rather adamant objections on the part of at least one of the landowners in 

question and in fact, recall that the kiosks and other directional signs were taken down as a consequence. 

Therefore, although the Committee voted to direct me to report to you their wishes, as I told them, I do so with 

some reluctance and hesitation and prior knowledge of the situation. I am hopeful that perhaps the atmosphere has 

improved and the opportunity is there.  

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Ann Canedy, Chair,  

Open Space Committee  

 

CC: Kris Clark, Open Space Committee Town Council Liaison 

 Jim Kupfer, Interim Director of Planning & Development  

 Lindsey Counsell, Chair, Community Preservation Committee 

 Genna Ziino, Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 













 

 

 
 

July 22, 2024 
 
Community Preservation Committee 
Town of Barnstable 
Barnstable Town Hall 
367 Main St., Hyannis 
Barnstable, MA 02601 
 
Community Preservation Coalition Dues Notice 
 
FY25 Annual Membership Dues: $7900 
 
 
 
 
Make checks payable to: Third Sector New England, Inc. 
(And please include in the description line: Community Preservation Coalition) 
 
Remit membership dues payments to: 
 

Third Sector New England, Inc. 
89 South Street, Suite 700 
Boston, MA 02111-2670 
Attn: Community Preservation Coalition 
 

Tax ID Number - see attached W9 form. 
 
 
 
The Community Preservation Coalition operates as a fiscally sponsored program of Third Sector 
New England, Inc. 
 
For any questions regarding billing, please contact the Community Preservation Coalition staff at 
617-367-8998. 
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